
Recruitment may be over but we still have lots to do before we are able to find out which the 
best emollients are!

Please keep on filling in your questionnaires - it's so important and really appreciated.
If you stop using your moisturiser or change it, you can remain on the study and your
answers on the questionnaires still matter.
Don’t hesitate to contact the BEE team on bee-study@bristol.ac.uk if you experience any
problems – we are here to help.
Remember, questionnaires are weekly for the first 16 weeks.
After your week-16 visit, questionnaires will continue monthly up until week 52. Please
remember to keep filling these in – every answer to every question matters.
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Welcome to your BEE study newsletter where we keep all participants updated with news, 
information and progress of the study
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I’m a GP and researcher at the University of Bristol. As Chief Investigator
on the BEE study, I’ve got overall responsibility for making sure we do
everything we said we would! This includes keeping promises we
made both to the funder and you, our participants without whom the
research simply wouldn’t be possible.

I meet regularly with members of the research team who do the bulk of
the work recruiting new children into the study, following-up on those
already taking part, entering the data from questionnaires, and keeping
an eye on the figures to make sure we’re on course. It’s a real privilege
to be able to work with everyone involved, with all their different roles
and perspectives.

But above all, I’m grateful to each and everyone one of you for taking part and contributing to
something bigger than any of us can achieve individually. I especially enjoying seeing the bees
that so many of your children have coloured-in! Please keep on answering as many of the
questionnaires for as long as you can – this is still the only study of its type in the world, and
every bit of data you give us counts.

QUESTIONNAIRES AND FOLLOW UP

A big thank you to all the GP surgeries and participants who helped us 
to exceed our target sample size. 
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Child: I think you should get other 

people - more people in the study, put 

posters around BEE study, get more 

people with eczema and I’ll spread it 

around if they have eczema.  Or it 

depends on their skin and should go to 

the BEE study ‘cos it’s very good.

Parent: I think (son) was quite excited. I was a little bit

apprehensive. I think I was worried that maybe he was

going to end up with a [moisturiser] or something that

maybe trying to apply during the winter might have been

quite cold to put on the skin but yeah, I don’t know, I think it’s

just one of those things. (Son) was quite happy to take part

and the case if it was going to be pot luck and that made it

more exciting for him.

Parent: It was fine. I mean there were a few 

occasions where we might have a lazy morning 

and I would just quickly get her dressed and go 

out ‘cos I was dilly dallying or something 

[laughs]. Or she was tired in the evening and I 

wouldn’t want to keep her awake longer than she 

had to be, so I wouldn’t necessarily have used it 

twice a day every time. But in general it was fine 

‘cos it’s essentially what I try and do anyway.  
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Have you seen our BEE gallery 
with all your wonderful coloured 

in bees? Visit our website: 
www.bristol.ac.uk/bee-study/

BEE Main Trial Office

This research was funded by the NIHR Health Technology Assessment (ref 15/130/07). The views expressed are those of the author(s) and not necessarily those
of the NHS, the NIHR or the Department of Health and Social Care.

A great big THANK YOU to our participants and all involved for your continued participation 
and support of the BEE study

FUN PALACES

WHAT IS IT LIKE TAKING PART IN A RESEARCH? 

On the 5th October the Bristol BEE Team went
to the Barton Hill Settlement as part of the Fun
Palaces.

FunPalaces is a campaign promoting community
at the heart of culture and culture at the heart
of community, with an annual weekend of
action created by, for and with local people.
http://funpalaces.co.uk/

So while the children joined in with the craft
activities making paper and pipe cleaner bees;
creating Itchy-saurus stories with Rosie
Wellesley, and finding out about the different
types of emollient, what they thought of them
and how to apply them; the parents were free
to discuss clinical research in general, the BEE
study and the issues of living with eczema.

Fact sheet provided by Nottingham Support Group for Carers of Children with Eczema, with 
information and tips on managing eczema in the winter: 
www.nottinghameczema.org.uk/documents/caring-for-eczema-during-winterfinal.pdf

During our interviews with families we have asked them what it has been like for them being
randomised to one of the four types of moisturisers, using their study moisturiser and filling in
the questionnaires. Here is what some of you said:

Child: I like 

filling in the 

surveys.

Parent: I think that’s held her interest, 

the lady coming round and giving her a 

bumble bee as well it’s sort of 

maintained her interest more

Parent: It has got me thinking about it, like 

filling out the questionnaires, I’m just kind of 

more - I just feel I’m considering those things 

we wouldn’t have considered … the questions 

you are asked, is his sleep disturbed, you 

know, is his skin more dry, like I’m just 

thinking about it a lot more.

The weather is getting a little colder and the nights are getting a little darker. Winter 
is on the way, which means so is Christmas. Below is a little help for those whose skin 
is a bit itchier during the winter months:

Advice from the American National Eczema Association: https://nationaleczema.org/eczema-
in-winter/

Please help spread awareness for people with asthma this winter. 
Share a #Scarfie, save a life: https://www.asthma.org.uk/scarfie

ARE YOU READY FOR WINTER?
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